
Minutes   9-9-2014  
 
Board members present were Todd Swain - RE, Neil Cox – Asst. RE, Virginia 
Apker – Treasurer, Betty Martin – Secretary, Patrick Lipsinic, James Stowers, 
and George Walker.  The minutes of the August meeting and the treasurer’s 
report were approved as presented. 
 
Solo Report – Jason Baney:  We had a successful solo event last month.  Also, 
a large group of NEOkla members went to Nationals.  The results are on the 
internet.  There were nearly 1200 participants.  We have a September 21st non 
points counter event scheduled at Stroud, pending final approval by the owners.  
The October 12 event is also scheduled for Stroud.  November 2 we will be at the 
fairgrounds. 
 
Rally Cross Report – Pat Lipsinic:  Pat is moving to Oklahoma City.  We need a 
new rally cross chairman. 
 
Club Racing (AVRG) Report – Betty Martin:  Our event at Hallett will be a 
majors event on April 11-12, 2015.  The divisional schedule has not been 
finalized, pending confirmation of the majors schedule. 
 
Nominating Committee:  Anybody who wishes to run for office needs to let 
Steve Herrod or Jason Baney know before the October club meeting. 
 
Old Business:  
 
The 60th anniversary pens have been ordered. 
 
Next year is the 60th anniversary of NEOkla.  Anybody with ideas concerning the 
awards banquet and celebration,  should let the board know about them. 
 
Meeting adjourned. 
 
Betty Martin, secretary 
 
 
 


